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Proposed Siting Locations for Reentry Facility  
 
(Woodland, CA) – At their September 9 meeting, the Yolo County Board of Supervisors will consider 
three potential sites for a secure community reentry facility.  The potential sites include an 
industrial/commercial park east of the community of Madison (County Road 90 and State Route 16), a 
proposed industrial/commercial park southeast of the Esparto community (County Road 86a and State 
Route 16) and a site at the Yolo County Airport in the West Plainfield area (County Road 95). 
 
On March 18, Yolo County submitted a proposal to the state for funding for expansion of the county’s 
existing jail which included agreeing to assist the state in siting a reentry facility.  Included in the 
proposal was the offer of a site located next to the jail facility, however this location was rejected as it 
was deemed by the state to be too small.  The county was notified by the Corrections Standards 
Authority on May 15 that it had received a conditional award of $30 million for jail expansion pending 
the siting of a reentry facility in Yolo County.  Since then, the county has been working with the 
California Department of Corrections & Rehabilitation to identify additional potential sites by the state’s 
deadline of August 15 (which has now been extended to September 16).  Using criteria set forth by the 
state, county staff identified more than 100 parcels throughout the county that could meet the criteria for 
the reentry facility.   
    
Initially, a number of locations were identified in the northern portion of the county, primarily along 
County Roads 14 and 85, south of the Dunnigan community.  After additional on-site reviews, the state 
reconsidered the feasibility of these locations and indicated their preference for other sites better suited 
for the state’s needs.  The sites being considered on September 9 appear to meet the state’s criteria and 
have already been identified for industrial/commercial development.  These sites require considerable 
additional analysis and review before the state makes its final preferred selection.  
 
Inmates in state prison are sent back into the community in which they lived prior to incarceration with 
$200 and a bus ticket.  They are released with little to no job training, substance abuse treatment or any 
other skills or tools that might prevent new crimes and a quick return to prison.  Reentry facilities can 
provide the critical tools to stop that revolving door.  These tools include: job training, life and job-
seeking skills, and medical, mental health and addiction treatment prior to release.  Secure reentry 
facilities are key to breaking the cycle of crime and repeating criminal activity in California.  Once fully 
integrated into the corrections system, these programs are expected to increase success on parole, 
increase public safety by reducing the incidence of new crimes by these individuals, and reduce 
overcrowding in state prisons.  Reentry facilities throughout the state will be built and operated by the 
state. 
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